

Lausanne, September 25th, 2021

Subject: AIBA Athletes' Committee Election

Dear National Federations, dear Boxers,

The AIBA Athletes' Committee represents the views and opinions of boxers and ensures that boxers' voices are heard within AIBA. Its Chairperson, as well as another of its members, are voting members of the AIBA Board of Directors.

The Athletes' Committee was first created and the members of the committee were elected by athletes competing in the Men and Women World Championships in 2019.

According to AIBA Constitution and the regulations adopted by the AIBA Board of Directors, the AIBA Athletes' Committee elections shall take place during the Women and Men World Championships this year.

The AIBA Athletes' Committee Regulations are published on AIBA Website https://www.aiba.org/athletes-committee/. Please refer to the webpage for futher information and updates. Should you have queries regarding the Election, please refer to committee@aiba.org

We kindly invite the National Federations (NF) to make nominations of their eligible boxers to be part of the Athletes' Committee. In order to propose two candidates, NF shall nominate one male and one female candidate. Boxers may also apply on their own motion without being nominated by their NF. The window to make the nominations is open **from 27**th **September 2021 and ends on 11**th **October 2021**. National Federations and boxers shall submit the required documents by email to committee@aiba.org under the subject "Nomination for Athletes' Committee Election". Any application emails received after midnight on 11th October 2021 (GMT +2) will not be accepted for the election process.

The list of candidates selected as per AIBA regulations will be published on the AIBA website by at the latest 22 October 2021.

All Boxers registered at either the Men or the Women World Boxing Championship 2021 shall then elect the members of the Athletes' Committee. The election period shall start on the first day of the AIBA Men's World Boxing Championships 2021 Belgrade, Serbia, and shall end on the last day of the AIBA Women's World Boxing Championships 2021-2022 (Exact dates and location to be confirmed).



We encourage the NFs and the boxers to file the nominations as this Committee is a key platform to empower Athlete representation and their contribution to AIBA and the development of boxing.

Yours in boxing,

Umar Kremlev

President of International Boxing Association (AIBA)